Australian Postcard Society Inc



BULLETIN

Aug 2022 Quarterly Issue No. 52

WEBSITE ADDRESS: australian-postcard-society.com

Bulletin Contents Pg 2 Club Committee, and club information Pg 3 Australasian Picture Postcard Challenge Pg 4 Club Competition Pg 5-7 Display by David Figg "Works in Progress" Pg 7 Open Day Pg 8-9 Members Items—Des Beechey Pg 10-12 President's, Treasurer's and Webmaster reports Betty Cornish and Empire Trophy Comp Pg 13 Pg 14 Member Buy & Sell

Meetings: 7.45pm.

4th Thursday of the month except December

(11 meetings a year)

WHERE: Saphil House, 22 Gray Court, Adelaide

WHO: Anybody interested in postcards

A members display each meeting covering a wide range of topics for the postcard enthusiast.

An auction of postcards held each meeting

Syllabus for 2022

Date	Invited Displays-
27th January	Phil Sunman "Rough Rider"
24th February	George Turner "Railways
24th March	Members Trading Night
10th April	APS Open Day 10am - 4pm
28th April	Gaye & Graham Chequer "Orchids"
26th May	Club Competition - All members 16 pages
23rd June	Peter Humby "SA Delmont Postcards"
24th July	APS Open Day 10am - 4pm
28th July	A.G.M.
	Empire Trophy 8 Page Competition -
	Theme - British C/Wealth Postcards
	Betty Cornish Trophy, 6 page Competition
	Theme—Children
25th August	David Figg "Work in Progress"
22nd September	Ray Thompson "Switzerland"
27th October	One Frame displays—all members
24th November	Christmas Supper breakup - Bring a plate of food to share and a xmas postcard display along or items of a xmas nature



This card from the early 20th century carried greetings for Mothering Sunday, which was distinct from the modern Mother's Day. Mothering Sunday began in England as an explicitly religious event of the 16th Century, with no connection to mothers at all. The word "mothering" referred to the "mother church", which is to say the main church or cathedral of the region. It became a tradition that, on the fourth Sunday of Lent, people would return to their mother church for a special service.

ELECTED COMMITTEE:

President David Figg Vice-President John Bodnar David Figg Treasurer Linda Welden Secretary Ron Ritter Librarian Publicity Vacant George Turner Auction Superintendent Linda Welden Magazine Editor SAPC Delegate Vacant Circuit books Tony Presgrave Raffle Organiser Alma Downes Patron Phil Sunman Web Master Johanna Stafford Auditor Andy Kovaleff

Web site addresses of interest to our members

New Postcard collectors website: www.postcardhistory.net Picture Postcard Monthly: www.picturepostcardmagazine.co.uk

The Western Australian Card Collector's Society website: w-a-c-c-s.weebly.com The New Zealand Postcard Bulletin:

www.postcard.org.nz

Any questions or matters of Interest contact

The Secretary, Linda Welden, PO Box 281, Edwardstown, South Australia, 5039.

email:

lindaw3456@gmail.com Phone: 0421 367 665

Membership Fees-1st July-30th June

 SINGLE
 \$20.00
 JUNIOR up to 16
 \$ 6.00

 FAMILY
 \$30.00
 OVERSEAS AUS
 \$35.00

BULLETIN BACK ISSUES

If you have missed out on back issues of the Bulletin they are available at \$5 plus postage. Or I can email you a pdf

BECOME INVOLVED

Bring any interesting items for "Show and Tell". Members can bring their items for sale to meetings. Bring auction lots to meetings.

ARTICLES FOR THE BULLETIN

Bring in a postcard... or as many as you want.

If you are from interstate/overseas scan it and email. Or send the postcard registered mail it will be scanned and returned asap registered post. With *each* postcard a write-up will be needed - about half page or more. Either hand written or typed. Add your name if you wish ,or not, if you are worried about the safety of your collection. Keep them coming they will be added as space permits.

From The Editor—

Hi Folks,

A huge thank you to *our members* for contributing items for The Bulletin. For every a4 page published, you get \$2 off your next years subscription fees.

For Members who do use Facebook we do have a club page.

Members of the public are invited to donate any unwanted postcards to our club.

Feedback on the new format will help me improve the layout, any suggestions welcome Thanks Linda

If anyone would like to get in touch with Ray Garlick his phone number is 7132 4251, or he is in room 58, Southern Cross Residential Care at 655 Burbridge road, West Beach.

UPCOMING EVENTS 2022:

If anybody knows of events that may interest members please advise the committee so that it can be included in the Bulletin

20th & 21st August ANPEX, 2022, 150th Anniversary of the Overland Telegraph

Hectorville Community Centre (formerly Senior Citizens Hall,)47 Reid Avenue, Hectorville.

2

10th September Printed Collectibles Fair 9am - 3pm, Hectorville Community Centre (formerly Senior Citizens Hall,)

47 Reid Avenue, Hectorville

13th Nov Community Live auction viewing, Sunday 9.3am, auction starting at 1.00pm

Australasian Picture Postcard Challenge

NEWCASTLE NATIONAL STAMP & COIN EXPO

The Newcastle Philatelic Society are to be congratulated on the holding of yet another very successful Half National Stamp & Coin Exhibition. Held at the Newcastle Showgrounds Exhibition Centre over the weekend of Fri 27 to Sun 29 May, it attracted an estimated 1,200 plus attendance to see the 400 plus frames on display plus patronise the many dealers stands which amounted to over 20.

The venue was excellent for a national exhibition, spacious with good lighting and onsite parking. The exhibition incorporated the Australasian Picture Postcard Challenge, the Royal Philatelic Challenge, exhibits on a Qantas theme to celebrate their Centenary plus many other exhibits in the classes on show. Full results can be found on the APF website.

Five teams entered the Postcard Challenge, ACT, NSW, WA, SA and NZ. The points score were 300 to 340. The winning team this years was from New Zealand. Congratulations to the members from the South Australian Team, Pauline Edwards for her Appliqued Materials, (Silver), David Figg and Hoboken 1900 Dock Fires (Vermeil) both 1 frame entries. Alma Downes for A Cornish Tour (Vermeil) and Jenny Roland for 1900 Paris Exhibition (Vermeil) and both of these were 8 frame entries. Well done for representing SA, congratulations on your results, this year SA came in 5th with 300 points.

Congratulations to the team members, and well done to New Zealand.

The Royal Philatelic Society of London won the Royal Challenge.

The Palmares Dinner was held at Wallsend Diggers Club and a good time was had by all. South Australians in attendance were Nigel Carter (Jury Apprentice), Tony Presgrave (APF Frames Officer), David & Dianne Figg, Jenny Roland & Alma Downes.



2

May Meeting—Club competition

This year we received 2 entries into our club competition, 4 of our members were in Newcastle and Covid had another member in isolation. The voting was by popular vote.

The two entries received were excellent. The first was Byrd's first Antarctic Expedition and the 2nd was Picture Postcards of Semaphore.

Congratulations to Ron Ritter for his Postcards of Semaphore. The Postcard Society is now paying for Ron to have his exhibit entered into ANPEX. Congratulations Ron and well done.









June Meeting—David Figgs "Works in Progress"

An inspiring collection of postcards covering many topics. From a 2 frame collection from F W Niven of advertising cards of Adelaide with some in colour to The Melbourne Exhibition building, built in 1881, listed on the Heritage List and still standing today. Many organizations have used the building for various functions. Then you have the City of Churches, with many of the old churches not existing any more. You will see a wedding scene outsider a North Adelaide Church as well as St Peters Little Chapel

F W Niven



City of Churches





Exhibition building



•